
The Eagle Lake Headlight — News for Southern Colorado County, Texas Thursday, September 5,2002, Page 5 

RMC Ladies Auxiliary 
announces memorials 

The Rice Medical Center Ladies Auxiliary announces the following me- 
morials. 

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. E.C. Cassady and Allen D. Cassady: Lucille 
Ireland; in memory of Ray Molina: Dorothy Cassady; in memory of Louis 
Muzny: Mr. & Mrs. Lonnie Sommerlatte; in memory of A.J. Williams: Mr. 
& Mrs. Louis E. Grigar; in memory of Allen Carley: Mr. & Mrs. Louis E. 
Grigar; in memory of David Earl Mahalitc: Dorothy Cassady; in memory 
of Carl Seaholm Jr.: Dorothy Cassady, Janie and Ned Crane; in memory of 
Marie Duyka: Corvin Frenzel and Ruth, Donnie and Anna Wiese; in memory 
of Stanley Higgins: Barbara Pidgeon; 

Also, in memory of Jan Harrell: Mr. & Mrs. Mark Anderson; in memory 
of Kitty Kell: Mr. & Mrs. Mark Anderson; in memory of Stella Harvell: 
Barbara Pidgeon; in memory of R.H. (Buddy) Reese Jr.: Dorothy Cassady, 
Dorothy L. Walker; in memory of Ray Zahradnick: Dorothy Cassady; in 
memory of Lucille Perry: Dorothy Cassady; in memory of Jodie Canaris: 
Jewel Briscoe; in memory of Jimmy Mathis: Dorothy Cassady; in memory 
of J. Gerri Flowers: Dorothy Cassady; in memory of Mike Duarte: Mr. & 
Mrs. B.B. Wegenhoft; 

Also, in memory of Betty Evoritt: Dorothy Cassady; in memory of 
Gertrude Wasicek: Dorothy Walker, Dorothy Cassady; in memory of Tulie 
Anderson: Charlene Konesheck, Dorothy Cassady; in memory of Robert 
Poorman Sr.: Dorothy Cassady; in memory of Orlean Williams Leierer: 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Wegenhoft; in memory of J.R. Thomas: Dorothy Cassady. 
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The Eagle Lake Middle School 
(EMLS) is holding its first PTO Club 
meeting from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. Sept. 
10 in the ELMS school cafeteria. 

At 7:30 p.m., the school is having 
an Open House for parents and other 
interested persons. 

The PTO will be accepting new 
members using the enrollment form 
that has been distributed around town. 
If you did not receive a form by meet- 
ing time, we will have some there 
available. 

Hopefully, all the businesses have 
received a form thru the mail, or, 
handed to them in person. If any busi- 
ness did not receive one, please call 
me, Philip Soto Jr., and I will see that 
you get one. 

We would be ecstatic if all the 
businesses became members, 100% 
enrollment! 

Please read the letter and give it 
some very serious consideration. We 
invite all of the community that can 
attend this meeting to please come 
and help us help the children of this 
community. 

Even if you don't have children at 
the middle school, or even don't have 
children, we still need your help. 
Please come. 

Thank you in advance for your 
support. 

President Philip Soto Jr.; Vice- 
President,' Elaine Torrez; Secretary, 

Elida Salazar; and the treasurer. 

El ELMS PTO Club 
extiende una invitacion 

La Eagle Lake Middle School 
(ELMS) tendra su ^primer junta del 
PTO Club a las 6:30-7:30 p.m., el dia 
10 de Septiembre, el la cafeteria. 

A las 7:30 p.m., la escuela invita a 
los parientes de los estudiantes, a una, 
"casa abierta" y a todas personas 
interesadas. 

El PTO aceptara nuevos miembros 
en la junta utilizando la forma que se 
distrubio en Eagle Lake. A caso no 
han recibido una forma, se puede 
encontrar una en la junta. Ojala todos 
los de negocio ya recibieron sus cartas 
por correro, o, a mano. A caso un 
negocio no a recibido una carta, 
llamen me a mi, Philip Soto Jr., y yo 
le aseguro que reciban una. 

Estuvieramos muy orgullosos a 
caso todos los negocios se hisieran 
miembros, 100%. Por favor lean la 
carta con seria consideracion. Envita- 
mos a toda la comunidad, que si se 
puede, visitenlos en la junta, y 
ayudenlos a nosotros, para nosotros 
ayudarle a los ninos de nuestra 
comunidad. Tengari ninos, o no, nece- 
sitamos su appollo. Por favor vengan. 

Gracias, de parte de, PTO 
Presidente, Philip Soto Jr.; Vice- 
Presidente, Elaine Torrez; Secretaria, 
Elida Salazar; y tesorera. 

LIBRARY LINES By Patty Holloway 

Now that Labor Day is past, most 
of us are looking forward to a new 
season even though it's probably one 
of the busiest seasons for most of us. 

This is a good time to get a new 
groove and learn a new hobby or skill. 
So take some time and come explore 
the Wintermann Library. 

When I am shelving books, I run 
across some of the most interesting 
books on subjects that I would never 
imagine that there would be a book 
or several books devoted to that one 
particular subject. 

I will tell you of two such books I 
just found on the shelf and of course 
there are many such finds for anyone 
that will take the time to explore. 

A really fascinating books is Only 
the Best by Stuart E. Jacobson, a book 
about elegant and imaginative gift giv- 

ing by some of the best-known and most 
influential Americans. Read about Gary 
Cooper's gift to Pablo Picasso. Can you 
imagine those two exchanging gifts? 
Discover what a Sultan gave to Dr. 
Denton Cooley or what Alfred Lunt 
gave to Helen Hayes. This book is full 
of sentiment, history, love, humor and 
revenge, along with beautiful photo- 
graphs. It's a fun book to read. 

An Exaltation of Larks by James 
Lipton is the writer's answer to the 
abuse of language and literacy in the 
last decades of the 20th century. Have 
you ever wondered about "a murder 
of crows", a pride of lions, a gaggle 
of geese and many, many other terms? 

Well, the Wintermann Library has 
the book or books that will answer 
these or other questions. Come ex- 
plore your library. 

Music fans in the know will all be 
making a beeline for the Colorado 
County Fair, Friday, Sept. 13, when 
Bobby Pulido takes the stage at the 
entertainment pavilion. 

Born Robert Pulido Jr., April 25, 
1973 in Edinburg, Bobby has success- 
fully blended smooth vocals, smart 
song selection and a solid band to rise 
to the top of the charts. 

Despite initial criticism that he 
was riding on the hard-earned repu- 
tation of his famous father, the ven- 
erable Tejano pioneer Roberto Pulido, 
the younger Pulido patiently honed 
his vocal talents and wisely as- 
sembled a smart management team- 
the key to any successful group. 

Pulido began playing with a local 
mariachi band while he was in high 
school and soon afterward, started 
playing in his father's band, Los 
Clasicos, filling in with sax and vo- 
cals. 

His break came when EMI re- 
leased a compilation album, "Brand- 
ing Iron," in 1994, on which he was 
featured in a duet with his father 
called, "Contigo." 

Then just 20-years-old, Pulido 
dropped his business management 
studies at St. Mary's University in San 
Antonio and went full time into mu- 
sic. 

Pulido debuted in Sept. 1995 with 
his CD, "Desvelado" which, accord- 
ing to EMI, sold more than 100,000 
copies and included three songs writ- 
ten by Pulido. His singles 
"Desvelado" and "No Se Por Que" 
both broke into the Billboard Hot 
Latin Tracks chart. 

In 1996, Pulido took time out-but 
not for long-from his sky-rocketing 
career to get married. In Sept. of the 
same year he released his second CD, 
"Ensename," including singles, 
"Ensename" and "Se Murio de 
Amor," which also landed him on the 
Billboard of Latin Tracks chart.   N 

Since that time, Pulido has pro- 
duced "Llegaste a Mi Vida" and won 
five of the 12 Tejano Music Awards 
including best male entertainer, best 
male vocalist, best Tejano crossover 
and best album, "Llegaste a Mi Vida." 

Earlier this year, Pulido released, 
"Bobby" and already critics are prais- 
ing this CD as his best. Pulido will 
share cuts from "Bobby" and re- 
quested favorites under the entertain- 
ment pavilion, 10 p.m. to midnight, 
Sept. 13. 

Earlier in the day, the fairgrounds 
will see a lot of activity when area 
school children are invited to the fair 
for some very special events, to en- 
tertain and educate. Harmony the 
Clown will be on hand as well as 
Freddie Prez and the Dan Barth Medi- 
cine Show and Wagon exhibit. The 
fair's popular petting zoo will also be 
open. 

This year the Colorado County 
Fair Academic Rodeo, sponsored by 
the Garwood Lions Club, will be 
added to the slate of activities. The 
academic rodeo will begin at 10 a.m. 
Friday, Sept. 13, as part of the fair's 
school day activities. The academic 
rodeo is aimed at older students who 
will represent the three public school 

Did You Know... 
Prior to the creation of the "A.D." 

designation, Roman calendar years 
were followed by A.U.C., from the 
Latin ab urbe condita, "from the 
founding of the city." 

Dr. Hemphill is Governor-elect of Civitans 
Dr. Robert Hemphill Jr. of El Paso, 

son of Jennie B. Hemphill of Eagle 
Lake, has been chosen to serve as the 
Great Southwest District's (Southern 
Colorado, West Texas and New 
Mexico) District Governor for the 
2003 fiscal year. 

Dr. Hemphill will begin his term 
Oct. 1, 2003 and will complete a full 
year of leadership training, various 
activities and duties. In order to pre- 
pare for this upcoming leadership 
role, Hemphill will attend Civitan 
International's Governor's-elect 
Academy in Birmingham, Alabama. 

He will be one of 36 governors' 
elect throughout Europe, Africa and 
North America participating in the 
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districts in Colorado County. One 
team from each high school, includ- 
ing a freshman, a sophomore, a jun- 
ior and a senior, along with represen- 
tatives from the county's five middle 
school, including two 7,h graders and 
two 8lh graders from each campus, 
have been invited to compete in two 
divisions. Students will answer ques- 
tions related to several areas of study 
and fine arts in a game show-like for- 
mat to accumulate points. The high- 
point team in each division will be 
recognized and awarded with a $50 
savings bond for each member of the 
winning team. 

The Colorado County Fair Junior 
Livestock and Poultry Show events 
are also scheduled on Friday, begin- 
ning with a market hog show at 7 a.m. 
and ending with the Junior Open 
Breeding Rabbit show at 4 p.m. Colo- 
rado FFA students and their projects 
will be judged in anticipation^of the 
widely-supported junior sale, Satur- 
day, Sept. 14. 

In the evening, a CPRA Rodeo will 
kick-off at 7:30 p.m. At 8 p.m. Grupo 
Destino who will open for Friday 
headliner Bobby Pulido, will perform 
for two hours under the pavilion. 

Whether it's off to the fairgrounds 
in the morning or in the evening, or 
both, Friday, Sept. 13, offers a corral 
full of great activities and attractions 
at the 24th Annual Colorado County 
Fair. 

Visit the fair website at www. 
coloradocountyfair.org for more in- 
formation, activities, schedules and 
dates. 

The Colorado County Fair is 
getting into full swing with every- 
one working hard to assure that this 
year's Fair will be another great suc- 
cess. The Fair will be held for the third 
year at the new fairgrounds, just 
northwest of Columbus on Hwy. 71. 

If you have not attended a Fair at 
the new facilities, we would like to 
invite you to come out and see what 
has been accomplished with the hard 
work of the Ag Complex and Fair 
Committee. If you have attended be- 
fore you will see there is still work 
going on all the time. 

Not only does it take the hard work 
of these committees, it also takes 
months of hard work from the exhibi- 
tors who spent countless hours work- 
ing with their projects. These young 
people are learning what responsibil- 
ity is and how much dedication and 

Seniors should reaffirm ties on 9-11 anniversary 
Seniors citizens who are still 

plagued with fearful thoughts brought 
on by the Sept. attacks of a year ago 
should prepare ahead for negative 
television images, said a Baylor Col- 
lege of Medicine geriatrician. 

"Turn off the television and the 
bad news," said Dr. Robert Roush of 

Club 
Continued from Page 1. 
You may bring the item(s) to the 

library or call one of the Study Club 
members and they will pick it up. 

We appreciate everything this 
community does each year for the 
Study Club Auction. 

A big thanks to all! 

Baylor's Huffington Center on Aging. 
"Pick up a book or go see a movie. 
Don't dwell on the rerun images of 
last year's attacks." 

Roush recommends taking the oc- 
casion of the one-year anniversary of 
the attacks this month as an opportu- 
nity to reaffirm relationships with 
family, friends and loved ones. 

"Make contact with them and ask 
them how they are doing, tell them 
how much they mean to you," he said. 
"Any time you can make a person feel 
secure, you may have met a very im- 
portant human need." 

Roush said many of the fears older 
adults have in regards to terrorism are 
not for themselves but for their loved 
ones. 

"Older individuals should commu- 
nicate their concerns with their loved 

hard work it takes to raise an animal 
no matter what it is. 

This years show is going to have 
160 market show entries including 
four pen of three heifers, 18 commer- 
cial heifers, nine market steers, 34 
market goats, 46 market hogs, 29 
market lambs, 15 pens of broilers and 
15 pens of fryer rabbits. 

The work begins prior to March 
for many of the exhibitors and it's not 
complete until the animal is sold in 
September. 

Each and everyone of these exhibi- 
tors are proud of what they have done 
and hopefully feel that they have 
learned something and are looking 
forward to learning even more in the 
years to come. 

With the support of the commu- 
nity, they will be able to fulfill a dream 
in which they may have. They invite 
you out to see their projects and what 
they are proud of. 

This year's Fair will be held Sept. 
12-15, with animal weigh-ins on 
Thursday afternoon. 

On Friday morning, the schedule 
of events starts at 7 a.m. with the 
Market Hog Show and other shows 

following throughout the day. 
On Saturday morning, a 4-H and 

FFALivestock judging contest will be 
held starting at 8 a.m. While the Open 
Dairy Show will begin at 10 a.m. 

The junior sale will be held start- 
ing at 2 p.m. 

Music by Gary Allan and Texas 
Unlimited, as well as CPRA Rodeo 
and Calf Scramble are being held Sat- 
urday night. 

Sunday morning will bring us to 
the final day and starts by inviting you 
to return to the fairgrounds to attend 
Cowboy Church at 9 a.m. 

Go Texas Horseshoe and Washer 
Pitching will begin at noon with Todd 
Fritsch with Southern Daze and 
Freddie Prez providing entertainment 
from 1 to 5 p.m. 

As you can see, there will be four 
days of fun and each and everyone of 
the committees along with exhibitors 
would like to invite you to come out 
and support the youth. 

Be sure and attend the Junior Sale 
Saturday afternoon and see for your- 
self what these young men and 
women have worked so hard on and 
help support our Futures of Tomor- 
row. 

Guess Who's Turning 18! 
Happy Birthday 

John Paul 
Sept. 4 

Love, Mom, Dad & Xavier 

ones, and tell them that they hope and 
pray that they are safe," Roush said. 

While reliving the events of that 
tragic day, it may seem impossible to 
stay in high spirits. However, there are 
individuals who deal with adversity 
well. 

Roush says that if you know of 
someone with these qualities, you 
should ask them how they cope. 

"There may be something we can 
learn from those people that are not 
quite as predisposed to anxiety," he 
said. 

Roush adds that on this anniver- 
sary senior citizens should resolve to 
be strong. Instead of focusing on the 
feelings of desperations brought on by 
these events, dwell on the heightened 
feelings of patriotism, and honor the 
memory of the lives lost. 

*** VOTE **• 
Anthony Pinina 

For 
Colorado County Treasurer 

YOUR COUNTY TREASURER 

I will restore ACCOUNTABILITY 
to the Office of County Treasurer. 

Pol. ad paid by Anthony Pinina/Carolyn Braden Pinina, Treas., P.O. Box 176. Columbus. TX 78934 

five-day academy. 
The academy is designed to teach 

governors-elect their responsibilities 
as officers and leaders. It will help fur- 
ther enhance their skills as managers 
and help them plan comprehensive 
programs of membership involve- 
ment, organizational growth and ex- 
pansion. 

A member of the Downtown El 
Paso Civitan Club, Dr. Hemphill held 
various positions at the club and dis- 
trict levels. Dr. Hemphill is dedicated 
to serving others, which is evident by 
his participation in numerous club and 
district activities benefiting El Paso 
and the entire Great Southwest Dis- 
trict Inc. 

Look Who's 
"Legal"! 

You Finally 
Made It! 

Happy 21 
Birthday 
Linda 
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From Cathy, 
Jeannine & Amy 

(Better late...) 
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